Jeffrey Adams

From: Jennifer Barrett

Sent: Monday, May 02, 2022 4:07 PM

To: City Council Group

Cc: Bruce St. Denis; Jeffrey Adams

Subject: FW: I support the North the South Trail with conditions

Good afternoon,

Please see the input below regarding the TSP. This will be included in the record for the May 10th work session.

Thanks

Jen

Jennifer Barrett

City Recorder / Assistant to the City Manager City of Cannon Beach

p: 503.436.8052 | tty: 503.436.8097 | f: 503.436.2050

a: 163 E. Gower St. | PO Box 368 | Cannon Beach, OR 97110

w: www.ci.cannon-beach.or.us | e: barrett@ci.cannon-beach.or.us

DISCLOSURE NOTICE: Messages to and from this email address may be subject to Oregon Public Records Law.

----Original Message-----

From: lynn sinclair <sinclairengrs@sbcglobal.net>

Sent: Monday, May 2, 2022 1:42 PM

To: City Hall Group <cityhall@ci.cannon-beach.or.us> Subject: I support the North the South Trail with conditions

Dear Councilors--

I wanted to address the north-south trail that the TSP discusses. I am hoping that this trail is just that - a trail. It doesn't need to be a greatly improved trail and we shouldn't expect long straight paths up and over the hill. The trail does need to accommodate two people walking side by side with room for others to pass by easily. It shouldn't be expected to support any type of motorized vehicle as those should be banned from using it. I am hoping by making this path as simple as possible with the expectation that it will have curves around trees and will be a hike -not just an easy paved pathway- we will be able to save as many trees as possible from removal.

I think that saving trees needs to addressed more effectively in the building permit arena with the tightening of set back variances and ensuring the adherence of homeowners to have proper true green space (not gravel). Also requiring larger and native trees to be planted when tree must be removed would help keep our village green.

Thanks for listening,

Lynn Sinclair